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MINUTES OF  
ALGONQUIN VILLAGE LIQUOR COMMISSION 
HELD IN VILLAGE HALL ON JANUARY 3, 2012 

_______________________________________________________________ 
 
CALL TO ORDER:  With the Village Board seated as the Liquor Commission, Liquor 
Commissioner John Schmitt opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.. A roll call showed the 
following commissioners present: Debby Sosine, Jim Steigert, Jerrold Glogowski, John 
Spella, Brian Dianis.  Absent; Robert Smith.  Staff in attendance; William Ganek, Russ 
Farnum, Russ Laine, Attorney; Kelly Cahill, and Village Clerk, Jerry Kautz.  
 
CONSIDER LIQUOR LICENSE APPLICATION:  
 
Mr. Schmitt requested the Liquor Commission consider consenting to the approval of 
the following liquor licenses: 
 
Class F  
 
J & N Holdings, Ltd. d/b/a Burnt Toast Restaurant, 2520 Bunker Hill Drive, Algonquin, 
Illinois 60102  
 
Mr. Schmitt reported all filing papers were submitted and in order.  Mr. Konstantinos 
Drivas, president, was asked by Mr. Dianis about his BASSET training and if he ever 
sold liquor before. He replied that he does serve liquor at his Elgin, Illinois establishment 
and that his staff is trained but he will take BASSET training since he is the owner. With 
no further questions, it was the consensus of the Commission to issue the license 
 
Class F 
 
Colonial Ice Cream, Inc. d/b/a Colonial Café, 2555 Bunker Hill Drive, Algonquin, Illinois 
60102 
 
Mr. Schmitt reported all documents, fees, and insurance are in order.  Mr. Thomas 
Anderson, president, was in attendance to answer questions.  Mr. Dianis asked him 
about BASSET training.   Mr. Anderson replied that he and his staff have undergone 
BASSET training and all are certified. With no further questions, it was the consensus of 
the Commission to issue the license 
 
Class A-1 
 
Niko’s Lodge Algonquin, Inc. d/b/a Niko’s Lodge, 1520 South Randall Road, Algonquin, 
Illinois 60102 (former Barley House property) 
 
Mr. Schmitt stated all documents, fees, and insurance are in order.  Mr. Nick Kanakaris 
representing the applicant was present to answer questions.  He was asked by Mr. 
Dianis about his BASSET training and if he ever sold liquor before.  The reply was that 
he and all his staff have been BASSET trained and that he has previous restaurant 
experience.  With no further questions, it was the consensus of the Commission to issue 
the license. 
 



Page 2 of 2 

 

At this point in the meeting, a Liquor Control Commission Hearing was conducted for 
Ganlaxmi, Inc. d/b/a Discount Liquors. There was an admission of guilt; a fine of $500 
plus all court costs was imposed, payable to the Village within 30 days of today’s date. 
Details will be covered in the court reporter’s transcript. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  Commissioner Schmitt adjourned the meeting at 7:25 p.m. 
 
 
Submitted; __________________________________ 
                       Jerry Kautz, Village Clerk  
 
 


